The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, May 7, 2014 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Acting Clerk Smith, Member Stetson and Principal Assessor Donahue.
The Board of Assessors reviewed the mail folder.

The Board of Assessors met with the owner of 6 parcels of land, they discussed possible options regarding his abatement applications.  The Board took the discussion and information submitted by the land owner under advisement.
The property owner of Map 34 Lot 33 was scheduled to meet with the Board of Assessors but was a “No Show”.
The Board of Assessors signed the payroll for the week ending 5/10/14.

The Assessors signed the warrant in the amount of $88.55.

The Board of Assessors signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for       April 2014.

The Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate/Personal Property abatements for    April 2014.
The Board signed the monthly list of CPA abatements for April 2014.

Acting Clerk Smith had to leave the meeting at 6:30 p.m.; Principal Assessor Donahue took the minutes of the meeting at that point.

The Board members postponed the reorganization of the board until the next meeting.

The Assessors reviewed and discussed Patriot Properties proposal for the Interim Valuation Certification programs for FY15 and FY17 and the Triennial Valuation Certification program for FY16.  They also discussed Patriot Properties proposal for the complete re-measuring and relisting of all commercial and industrial properties over the next 3 years.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and approved 1 Real Estate abatement application for FY14.  The Assessors will sign the abatement certificate at the meeting of May 21, 2014.
The Board approved the settlement of 2 ATB cases for FY13; the taxpayers signed the withdrawal forms and they were faxed to the Appellate Tax Board.  The Assessors will sign the abatement certificates at the meeting of May 21, 2014.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and discussed the proposed FY15 budget.
The Board discussed its plans to use FY14 and FY15 Mapping budget along with a grant of $ 9,000.00 from MASS GIS to bring the Assessors mapping into compliance with MASS GIS Level III standards.
The minutes of 4/16/14 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

__________________________

Cheryl A. Smith,

Acting Clerk

